
 
 

 

NOTIFICATION OF ON-SITE STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES 
 

Wednesday, August 12, 2020 
 
 

Terms used in this document: 
“In-person instruction” refers to a traditional congregate setting with face-to-face teacher-led instruction that 
occurs in a physical classroom. 
“On-site learning opportunities and support services” or “on-site support services” means targeted support 
services offered directly to students when the school is not open for in-person instruction. 
“Distance learning” means the delivery of instruction to students who may not be physically present in a school 
building. This may include synchronous or asynchronous lessons provided through online instruction, delivery of 
instructional materials and supplies, independent study, or project-based instruction. 

 

 

On-Site Student Support Services 
  

Per the Governor’s Executive Order, on Monday, August 17, 2020, Paulden Community School will begin 
offering free on-site support for the most vulnerable, high-risk students in our school who need a place 
to go during the school day while completing their online learning. This includes children of first 
responders, those with special education services, English Language Learners (ELL) or homeless and 
foster care students.   
 
These services are available to all student during any 100% all-virtual learning status (Substantial 
Community Spread) and to students who elected to attend virtually during a partial school opening, or 
Hybrid learning status (Moderate/Minimal Community Spread). 
  
Please be reminded, on-site support does NOT include in-person instruction by a certified teacher but 
rather a location for our most at-risk students who do not have Wi-Fi or Internet service at home, or who 
do not have a safe place to go during the school day. All CDC and ADHS health guideline must be 
followed: at-home wellness check before leaving for the school; a face mask must be worn while on 
campus; social distancing must be practiced; and good hygiene followed especially frequent hand 
washing/sanitizing. 
  
To register for on-site support services so your child may attend beginning each Monday, please call 
(928) 910-4425. If there is no answer, leave a message in the school’s secretary voicemail box. 
  
To sign up for on-site resources, registration must be completed by 4:00 PM on Fridays to access the 
support services for the following week. 
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